## Commissioners Kelvin J. Daniels, Chairman Sally Jass, Vice Chairman Dr. Irma Browne Jamison Kim Brown-Crawford Sandy Murphy

## THE HOUSING AUTHORITY

of the City of Daytona Beach 211 N. Ridgewood Avenue, Suite 300, Daytona Beach, FL 32114 (386) 253-5653 FAX (386) 238-9987 TDD (386) 252-6473 Charles Woodyard Chief Executive Officer

May 10, 2023

Dear Housing Daytona Beach (HDB) Resident,

The Housing Authority of the City of Daytona Beach (HACDB) is partnering with the City of Daytona Beach (CODB) to apply for a FY 2023 Choice Neighborhoods Planning Grant from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). The Planning Grant, if awarded to HACDB and the CODB, will focus on developing a plan for the revitalization of the following family sites plus surrounding neighborhood: Palmetto Park, Caroline Village, and Walnut Oak. Applications must be submitted to HUD no later than June 6, 2023, with award announcements anticipated by October 2, 2023.

On the back of this letter are some answers to questions that you may have about the Choice Neighborhoods program and the Planning Grant, the planning process, and timeline, as well as how the grant will impact you.

We need your feedback to better understand the neighborhood and what your needs are. This is a community in which you and your family live, and you are the expert. We invite you to be a part of this process and share your expertise to help us develop a transformation plan for a thriving community. We have scheduled a resident meeting so you can hear more because you have the right to ask any questions and provide comments during the meeting. If you have questions regarding this meeting or if you are a person with a disability needing assistance, please call the ROSS Coordinator, Charliesa Freeman at (386) 278-7879.

The meeting will be held on May 23, 2023, at 5:00 p.m. at 211 N. Ridgewood Avenue Daytona Beach, FL 32114.

\* Para personas que necesitan una llamada de intérprete de español Ivana Columbus at (386) 226-0268.

Alternatively, if you are unable to attend the meeting, you still have the right to ask your questions or provide comments by contacting Ms. Freeman or selecting the following link <a href="https://rb.gy/dgevd">https://rb.gy/dgevd</a>. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Charles Woodyard Chief Executive Officer

Charles boodyard

TURN OVER FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT THE CHOICE NEIGHBORHOODS PLANNING GRANT

